MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
May 12, 2021
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Walker.  The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mr. Walker, Mrs. Meckley, Mr. Moralez, Mr. Specht, Mr. John Pfeil, Ms. Fawess, Mr. Dale Pfeil, 
Mr. Robol, and Mr. Swartz.  Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Scott Derr, Joe Lupo, Arthur Whitenight, Terry Derr, and Kevin Mertz.  Mr. Shearer, Mayor Nelson, Chief Zettlemoyer, and Attorney Benion were absent.  
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Moralez, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved the minutes from the April 28, 2021 Council meeting.  


Report of the Borough Manager:  Mrs. Novinger gave Council a CRS Update: After sending in the letter to the Insurance Service Office (ISO) explaining the Borough’s desire to discontinue the CRS program, Christina Groves, the Borough’s representative for CRS submissions, reached out to discuss alternatives to discontinuing the voluntary program. She spoke at length with both she and Doug and recommends that the Borough stay in the voluntary CRS program, HOWEVER, our rating would be “downgraded” from a 7 to an 8 meaning that for 2021 our 161 NFIP flood insurance policy holders would still receive the full 15% discount but that moving forward in 2022 the discount would be reduced to 10% for those policy holders. 

Christina assured both her and Doug that the requirements for the 8 classification were items the Borough already does. She also mentioned that mailings could be cut down drastically. After a lengthy discussion, it was concluded that the level 8 classification would not require much additional work for Doug (other than the submittal process), and it would still offer our NFIP policy holders within the Borough a 10% discount. 

This also means that we would not need to contract out any work with a third-party for this classification. 

Next, she stated that we are in need of lifeguards for the Community Pool.  She and the Administration have been discussing our lack of lifeguard applications. We currently have six (6) applications seven (7), if you include Chase, who is a Manager.  At the bare minimum we need 10 guards, however 15+ would be ideal to accommodate vacations, breaks and other scheduling concerns.  Please reach out to anyone you may know that could be interested in filling one of these positions.  Also, we will be offering a certification course, so they do not need to be currently certified.  If the pool is not properly staffed, we will not be able to open for the upcoming season!

Mrs. Novinger informed Council that we still have a vacancy in the Department of Public Works. We encourage anyone qualified to apply.  Job applications are available on the website www.miltonpa.org,  via e-mail. or can be picked up at the Borough Office.  Mrs. Meckley asked if Mrs. Novinger could forward her a copy of the job description.  
Next, she stated that we have hired William (Bill) Haas, a Borough resident, as the new Meter Attendant.  Both he and Danna went through the Certified Parking Meter Inspector (CPMI) Course Thursday, May 6th conducted by the PA Dept of Ag, Weights and Measures Dept.  We will continue to work on meter certification and she and the Chief will be recommending some changes to the parking regulations.

Doug has provided a copy of the proposed Floodplain ordinance updates for your review. The new Floodplain ordinance updates have already been reviewed and approved by FEMA, PEMA and the ISO and will need final approval by Council at the upcoming meeting on May 26th in order to move forward and authorize Attorney Benion to create a new ordinance. 
Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Nelson was absent. 


Report of the President of Council:  President Shearer was absent.  

Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer was absent.  

Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that brush pick up went well.  The Department continues to do work at the Community Pool.  

Report of the Fire Chief:   Scott Derr reported that so far for May, the Department responded to 12 calls, including the multi-alarm at Play World, with 276.27 manhours.  

Public Comments:  There were no public comments.  

Highways and Protection to Persons and Property:  


A.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Swartz and carried, Council approved a request 


from the Milton Fire Department for Dan Waughen to be a trainee driver for the Department.  .

B.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved a request from 


the FreedomLife Church to host a Milton Block Party in Brown Avenue Park on August 21st with a rain


date of August 28th.  Food trucks are allowed as this is a community-wide event.    

General Government and Recreation:  No report.


Finance, Health and Sanitation

A. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council authorized the Borough
Manager to purchase a Pierce Fire Engine for a not-to-exceed cost of $640,749.00.  

Mr. Walker thanked the Chiefs, the Finance Committee, the Borough Manager and Borough employees for their hard work during this process.  Chief Derr also thanked Council and the Borough Manager for approving this request. Mrs. Novinger thanked Joe Lupo for being so meticulous throughout this process.   

B. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Specht and carried, Council approved paying the bills from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the amount of $115,181.04.  
There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council adjourned at 7:19 p.m.   








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

